%rd Dacember, 1955.

Dear Jeffery,

Thanks for your letter and for the entertaining commentary.

I am afraid I have no suggeetion to make as to how offiocimle
of thie Miniatry, or any other, can be induced to take notice of
advice, which would involve in eome sense an imputation of lack
of omniscience. The idea that fmacts must be mscertained iz in
some sort ove v but the idea that when escertained, policy
should constantly be modified in the light of what ie known, is
not at all acoeptable. When I was on the Marine Biological
Asspciation, I was impressed by the faoct that not only Ministry
officials, but some of their so-called acientific advisors, con-
stantly ignored the fact that one of the reamsonms for resesrch on
1ife in the sea was to guide the Ministry in the meking of regu-
lations intended to have certain effects, but quite limble to
have effecte of & totally different nature.

One of the vices of offioimliem that Jeremy Bentham was
never tired of pointing out, is that a regulation offers a deoi-
8ion for thousande of cases, of the particular oircumstances of



e

each of which the drafter of the regulation was ignorant. The
remedy would seem to be to build flexibility of judgement, with
the corresponding responsibility into the drafting of all such
regulations. I know enough about fteaching to know that some
expeptional men can keep 50 ohildren interested, happy and busy,
whilas with other teachers the quality of instruction falls off
aftar about 15.

S8incerely yours,

Enos.



